ROCC Business Meeting
October 18, 2018
Ridgway High School Library, 7 p.m.


Announcements 
 
    “This is Evidence’ film sponsored by VAST, Victim’s Advocacy group, will be held at 
    Sherbino Theater on Tuesday, November 27 at 6:00 pm.

Adoption of Minutes

    Rein van West made a motion to adopt the minutes.  Tom Heffernan seconded the motion.  
    The motion passed.

Old Business 
 
    2019 Spaghetti Dinner Committee is urgently needed

Scott Williams handles beverages, John Hollrah oversees the kitchen crew, and Dudley Case handles check-in. We still someone to find a speaker and/or musical group, someone to work on awards, and someone to oversee setup and take down.  Rein van West stated that we need to reach out to find volunteers by making phone calls, especially for desserts and spaghetti sauce.  We could also call the new ROCC members to get them involved.

Next there was a discussion of the date for the dinner.  We have to avoid the Elks fundraising dinner on February 2 and the Cattlemen’s fundraising dinner on February 16.  February 9 may be a possible date for the Spaghetti Dinner.

There was some discussion about possibly combining Ellen Lapham’s ROCC Talk on Thursday, February 21 with the Spaghetti Dinner.  And having the dinner on a Thursday rather than a Saturday.  Dudley will talk to Ellen to see if she would by OK with moving her talk from the Sherbino Theater to the Ouray Community Center.  Jim Stephenson will talk to John Hollrah about changing the dinner from a Saturday night to a Thursday night, since John had previously mentioned that a weekday evening is not as good as a Saturday evening for the dinner.
    
Treasurer's Report - Scott Williams

	No Treasurer’s report because Scott is out of town.


Committee Reports

   Land Use – Dudley Case

Kate Kellogg and Dudley Case are the Co-Chairs of the committee.  The committee is handling three land use issues in Ouray County:  1) High Alpine yurt building 2) Ouray Perimeter Trail staircase and 3) County Road 5 cross-country skiing.

The yurt issue is being worked on by Scott Williams.  During 2016/2017 six yurts were built in the high alpine area without building permits being issued despite the fact that all the yurts were built on platforms and use of platforms requires that building permits be issued.  Mark Castrodale said in an email to Dudley that all these yurts were constructed in 2016-2017 during a period when the Land Use Department was not requiring permits for the building of yurts because the County Attorney, Marti Whitmore, took the position that these structures were considered temporary camping structures.  The High Alpine regulation was enacted in late 2016 so Scott thinks that the building of some of these yurts should have fallen under the High Alpine regulation which requires building permits.  Scott is researching whether or not there is any remedy for the failure of the county to issue building permits on some of these yurts.

With respect to the Perimeter Trail staircase issue, Bob Risch sent Dudley an email this week stating that the land owner, Paul Chesley, has reconsidered his decision to work with the Ouray Trails Group (OTG) and has requested that the staircase be removed.  Bob stated that the OTG does not have any options left at this point and the staircase will need to be removed.  OTG and the USFS are working together to determine when the removal needs to be done.

On the third issue, the County Road 5 cross-country skiing issue, the BOCC held their last work session on October 17 at which time they considered five potential solutions to this problem:  1) Maintain the Status Quo, 2) Fully plow road to USFS boundary, 3) No plowing from County Road 5/5A to the USFS boundary, 4) Create an alternative trail for recreationalist use, 5) Allowance of plowing prior to January 1 and after April 1st; the road will remain closed from January 1 – March 31.

Don Batchelder was presiding over the work session and he had everyone at the work session pick their first, second and third choices of these five solutions and then these choices were weighted and the solution with the most points would be given to a committee of interested parties to work on.  Potential solution number 4 got the greatest number of points.

After a lot of discussion as to who should be on this committee, Ben Tisdel suggested that the BOCC should work on potential solution number 4 by itself without forming a committee of interested parties.  After more discussion, John Peters decided to second Ben’s suggestion.  Thus, the BOCC decided to handle potential solution number four by themselves without involving a committee of interested parties.  

Next Tuesday, October 23 at 2:30 pm the BOCC will again meet on this CR 5 issue.

Al Lowande made a motion that ROCC should advocate for Randy Parker’s suggestion that BOCC Resolution 2016-019 be amended to require that applicants for a Winter Maintenance Agreement take into consideration and accommodate the historic uses of a road including but not limited to winter recreational uses.

Tom Heffernan seconded the motion.  And after discussion the motion passed.








   Social Justice – Kathy and Tom Heffernan



   Clean Energy – Dave Jones

The LED lights put into the Ridgway Elementary and High School are saving the schools $17,500 per year.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The committee is continuing to work with the Ridgway School District.  One proposal to the Board of Education will be to install a 10KW solar system along with a learning center for students similar to current projects in Delta/Montrose County schools.  Another proposal would be a business one from Alternative Power Enterprises for a near-100% solar energy offset for the high school.

The Ridgway electrical charging station is averaging 2/3 of a car per day.  ROCC paid $20 for eight months for its share of the electrical charging.

The CEC is gratified to report that the Ouray County BOCC opted for C-PACE in September.  The next step will be how to market this financing tool to commercial property owners.



   Dark Skies – Dave Jones

       About sixty people attended the Dark Sky Party at the Ridgway State Park in September.  

The draft revision of the IDA outdoor lighting regulations is being worked on by the Town of Ridgway and will go to the Ridgway Planning Commission.  All the Ridgway businesses will be grandfathered in under the regulations and so we will need to approach the businesses on an individual basis to see if they will voluntarily comply with the new regulations.

   ROCC Talks – Kate Kellogg

       The Last ROCC Talk on August 23 was a second screening of “A Clean Energy Revolution”  
        at the Sherbino Theater.  The first screening of this film was at the Wright Opera House  
        earlier this year.  We had an audience of about 50 people, who stayed for a great Clean 
        Energy update from Rein van West.  UVA borrowed the film and showed it in Montrose 
        this month.

We need ideas for the 2019 ROCC Talks.  Vicki Hawse has suggested another panel on water use in Colorado in view of this year’s drought and likely water shortages in the future.

Ellen Lapham, who is Chairman and Co-Founder of the American Climber Science Program, will be doing a ROCC Talk about her international climbing experiences on Thursday, February 21 at the Sherbino Theater at 7:00 pm.

It was suggested that we get a speaker from the Black Canyon Astronomical Society.

Vicki Hawse’s suggestion for a panel on water use may be very timely since the number one priority in Ridgway is now the town’s water supply.

   
   Membership – Rein van West

       ROCC held a membership party at Rein’s house on July 24, which was very successful.
       ROCC has gotten 17 new members plus a membership from the Voyager Youth Program.

In 2017 ROCC had 86 memberships and 130 individuals were members.  In 2018 ROCC increased its memberships to 130 and 247 individuals were members.  This was a very good increase in memberships.  And in 2017 ROCC took in about $5,500 from memberships and in 2018 ROCC took in over $10,000 from memberships.

It was suggested that ROCC should have a membership party every six to twelve months.

Rein thanked the members of the Membership Committee for their hard work.  The committee members are Kate Kellogg, Don Swartz, Dudley Case, Austin Ray, Jen Parker, Roze Evans, Al Lowende and Rein van West.

    WCA – Al Lowande
 
        Currently WCA is pushing youth voter registration in Montrose, Mesa and Garfield 
        counties.  

        On October 29 the WCA Platform Committee is meeting in Montrose.
    

New Business

   ROCC’s Annual Meeting and Pot Luck Dinner will be held on Saturday, December 1, at 
   Ridgway Community Center.  The dinner starts at 6:00 pm and the business meeting will start 
   at 7:00 pm.  Please bring an appetizer, main dish or dessert and your own eating utensils.
   
   Great Old Broads’ requested a $150 donation from ROCC to help defray costs for an event  
   on Tuesday, October 23, at Crumbs Bakery to thank supporters of the San Juan Mountains 
   Wilderness Act.  Jim Stephenson made a motion to approve this donation and Dave Jones 
    seconded the motion.  Motion passed.
   
    It was suggested that because ROCC only has a business meeting every other month that we  
    need to have a ROCC Alert go out before each meeting to remind members of the meeting.   
    Dudley Case as Secretary will take care of this.  


Adjourn

    Tom Heffernan made a motion to adjourn.  Motion passed.
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Report of ROCC Social Justice Committee 
for ROCC General Meeting October 18, 2018 



 
 
Affordable housing is still at the forefront of our agenda.  Tom Heffernan, a member of 
OCHAC and our SJ committee keeps us up to date on affordable housing and the 5 year 
plan.  Discussion on the 5 year plan happens on Nov. 8th at the 4H Center, 5:30 pm meet 
and greet, 6pm presentations. 
 
At the last meeting we talked about the forum for the candidates running for office.  Kate 
Kellogg and Vicki Huggins worked with WISE on setting that up.  Some of our SJ members 
worked at the forum.  The candidates for Sheriff and Treasurer spoke and answered 
questions.  They all did a good job.  We meet again on October 29 at 3pm at our house. 
 
We also talked about the “carry on” project.  We encourage ROCC to support these girls 
in their quest to ban plastic bags in Ridgway and encourage the use of copper or bamboo 
straws rather than plastic.   
 
 
Kathy and Tom Heffernan,  
Co-chairs of SJ Committee 
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